MVUCC - January 16, 2018

Meeting Called to Order by Gary Earl at 10:01 A.M.

Self Introductions by those in attendance

Financial report by Gary - nothing has changed since last meeting

2018 Dues are needing to be turned in by each of the MVUCC Members - JUB is current - $ 25.00 for entity for the year - Gary will look at getting invoices out for the requisition of the dues

[bookmark: _GoBack]February 27, 2018 is currently slated for the 2018 Contractor Breakfast - Joe has been waiting for the Damage Prevention Board for the OK of being a presenter. Once confirmed, Joe will sign up with the Red Lion for the breakfast. Joe will make up the flyer for information to get out to the contractors for an invite. Gary will reach out to Julie at Dig Lne for a list of contractors for getting the word out for an RSVP and an idea for numbers.

Tables will be set up for displays and information from the different vendors and/or contractors. Will attempt to keep the program to an hour including eating.

Twin Falls Downtown project update - Design walk through in April to combine service areas and discuss the project. Expected construction start will be March of 2019.

May move next Months meeting due to a scheduling conflict with the meeting room. Gary will get with ITG/Brack for confirmation on an open date. More information to follow from Gary.

HWY 93 Project update - No one from ITD for the update. Discussion amongst those in attendance. Appears to be on hold pending weather and Spring.

Board Elections - General consensus to keep the leadership as assigned

Project Updates -

Filer - catching up and designing upcoming projects - Placing fiber with in the town of Filer this year - Working with ITD on HWY 93 project, appears that ITD will start the project first of April.

PMT - Rupert - Closing WO for 2017 and entering Data - will be starting on new projects soon

Williams - station with ITG on 200 W in Burley coming up, completion date of June

PMT - Twin Falls - Eastland road project, kick off meeting tomorrow - jobs as appropriate with the current frost

Idaho Power - finishing up joint trench projects

Tesoro - nothing currently to update on

ITG - Project in Burley and Wood River areas

JUB - Heyburn path way project commencing, no schedule at this point, possibly about July - Cheney Drive project, Twin Falls City will be installing street lights at three different locations/intersections. Many utilities may be affected due to the Power Conduit going in.

Discussion of redoing Blue Lakes south of the Perrine Bridge. No one present to discuss however JUB/Ivan was able to speak towards the project and possible intentions of the State to improve the road.

Open Discussion

Meeting adjourned at 10:28 A.M.

